## RESOLUTION CONSIDERING VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FY2019 REVENUE SHARING PROGRAM APPLICATION

At a regularly scheduled meeting of the Harrisonburg City Council held on Tuesday September 26, 2017, on a motion by Vice Mayor Richard Baugh, seconded by Council Member Hirschmann, the following resolution was adopted by a vote of 5 to 0:

WHEREAS, the CITY OF HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL desires to submit an application for an allocation of funds of up to \$1,687,500 through the Virginia Department of Transportation Fiscal Year 2018-19, Revenue Sharing Program; and,

WHEREAS, \$1,687,500 of these funds are requested to fund

- 1. Grace Street Extension on the campus of James Madison University from the Burris Parking lot to Carrier Drive; and,
- 2. Construction of Shared Use Paths along Garbers Church Road, from Garbers Church Road to Hillandale Park, and around Thomas Harrison Middle School

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL hereby supports this application for an allocation of \$1,687,500 through the Virginia Department of Transportation Revenue Sharing Program.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL hereby ensures that the required 50% local match funds will be provided for any approved revenue sharing grants,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL hereby grants authority for the City Manager to execute project administration agreements for any approved revenue sharing projects.

ADOPTED this 26th day of September, 2017.

ATTEST:	Deanna Reed, Mayor
Pamela Ulmer, Deputy City Clerk	